
 

 

In Memorium – RW.Bro. Neville Jarrett PSGW, PPAGM, PZ 

9/12/1938 – 10/8/2024 (86 years) 

It is with great sadness we record the passing of our beloved Brother and friend Neville, and his Craft lodge 

members of San Juan de España Nº28 will miss him so very much.  

He was first mentioned in our attendance book as a visitor in February 1997. He subsequently joined the 

lodge and Our Brother has been a dedicated member of San Juan de España 28 for over ten years and has 

carried out various Offices of which the one dearest to his heart may have been that of Chaplain. 

Neville’s name is widely known in Spanish Freemasonry, particularly in this Province of Valencia. He was a 

member of most of the Orders and other branches of masonry in which he was held in high esteem and as 

a consequence we are proud to call RW Neville our brother who has made a positive contribution to this 

lodge and Freemasonry in general. 

It all began under the auspices of the UGLE when Neville was Initiated 20th June 1968; Passed 1st October 

1968 and Raised 1st January 1969. 

He joined Spanish Freemasonry 12th March 1998 and Installed into the Chair of King Solomon 27th February 

2001. He has 56 years of dedicated service to the Fraternity. 

Neville’s distinctive voice and accent created positive and unique vibes in our meetings, something very 

special.  

Neville was always ready to listen and offer constructive advice or comfort and in doing so made everyone 

feel at ease. 

Some thoughts of our brethren: Walk with your God Neville and rejoice in life well lived;  

Neville was the epitome of a true gentleman & Freemason; Lived respected, died regretted; 

God bless you Neville, a truly respected and lovely man, not only a true Freemason but also a great human 

being, true pillar of the community and also, a true pillar of our lodge. You will be sorely missed; God bless 

your soul and may you rest in peace. 

You are now with the Great Architect; Neville, Rest in Peace. 

 

Our sincere thoughts and condolences go out to Brother Neville’s sister, Sue; and friends, and fellow 

Brethren during this difficult time.  

 

W.Bro. Tony Hesketh-Field PPGSwdB, PZ 

Worshipful Master, San Juan de España Nº28 

11th August 2024.  

 

 

 

 


